
TO:  Mayor Althoff and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:  2022 Contracted Police Services Rate 

 

DATE:  March 28, 2022 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The City Council approved a Police Department Policy addressing contracted police 

services in February 2020 and set the per hour rate for 2020.  In February 2021 the City 

Council reviewed how the policy was working and continued the rate to use at $72.00 per 

hour with a two (2) hour minimum.  The rate was set to cover all the City’s cost of 

providing the service.   

 

Since the contracted policing services policy was adapted there was only one event, likely 

due to COVID-19.  That same event organizer is planning another event for July of 2022.  

Since the City Council directed that the rate covers all the City’s cost of providing the 

service.  I have worked with our Human Services Technician to calculate the costs and 

have determined that the cost had increased $0.95.  I am recommending that the rate be 

increased $1.00 to $73.00 an hour.  This would cover all the City’s costs and like before 

an event that lasted longer than two hours or with more than one officer, the City is ahead 

of its cost.   
 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

Request a motion and approval to set the Contracted Police Service rate at $73.00 per hour with a 

two hour minimum. 


